KPACFIC POWER e

A DIVISION OF PACIFICORP

April 30, 2007

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING
AND FIRST CLASS MAIL

Oregon Public Utility Commission
550 Capitol Street NE, Suite 215
Salem, OR 97310-2551

Attn:  Vikie Bailey-Goggins, Administrator
Regulatory and Technical Support

RE: Docket No. UA 110, In the Matter of PROPERTY OWNERS OF TAX LOT 501;
Petition to Review Service for Tax Lot 501, Petitioners and PACIFIC POWER
AND LIGHT COMPANY and HOOD RIVER ELECTRIC COOPERATIVE,
INC. Respondents

PacifiCorp (d.b.a. Pacific Power & Light Company) hereby submits this correspondence
to provide a summary of the meeting between representatives of PacifiCorp, Hood River
Electric Cooperative (“Hood River”) and Mr. Alan Moore, one of the property owners of
Tax Lot 501. On April 13, 2007 the parties met in Hood River, Oregon to view Tax Lot
501 and determine first-hand where the boundary lines between PacifiCorp’s and Hood
River Electric’s service territories lie.

Whiskey Creek is the main boundary line on the south of Tax Lot 501 that separates
PacifiCorp’s territory from Hood River Electric’s. The vast majority of the tax lot in
question sits on a hillside north of Whiskey Creek, clearly within PacifiCorp’s service
territory as shown by the enclosed maps. The first map provides an overview of
PacifiCorp’s Hood River Territory in the area of the city of Hood River and immediately
east of the city of Hood River. The second map shows the territory boundary in Section 7
with local roads identified. The third map shows that Tax Lot 501 is north of the territory
boundary within Section 7 thus within PacifiCorp’s territory. The on-site visit also
confirmed that PacifiCorp’s existing facilities are within one span of Tax Lot 501.

After generally agreeing that Tax Lot 501 is within PacifiCorp’s service territory, the
parties discussed the work necessary to provide service to the tax lot and the cost to build
the facilities. PacifiCorp explained that it would need to install one pole, 300 feet of wire,
a transformer, service and a meter for a cost to Mr. Moore of $4.776.00. PacifiCorp
developed the work plan and cost estimate in accordance with its line extensions polices,
as outlined in Rule 13. Mr. Moore expressed displeasure with the cost estimate, and
requested that he be allowed to be served by Hood River Electric. This request was
respectfully declined by PacifiCorp.
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Although the Company is not in favor of relinquishing service territory, PacifiCorp did
agree to discuss with the Company’s Vice President of Operations whether PacifiCorp
would reconsider allowing Hood River to serve Tax Lot 501. The Vice President of
Operations determined that PacifiCorp would be unwilling to relinquish service territory
to Hood River.

It is PacifiCorp’s understanding that a settlement cannot be reached on the issues
presented in the petition.

Very truly yours,

Carole Rockney, Dlrect;

Customer & Regulatory Liaison
Enclosures

cc: UA 110 Service List
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SERVICE LIST

UA 110
John Gerstenberger Carole Rockney
Manager Director, Customer & Regulatory Liasion
Hood River Electric Cooperative, Inc. PacifiCorp
P.O.Box 125 825 NE Multnomah, Ste 800
Odell, OR 97044-0125 Portland, OR 97232
iohng@hrec.coo carole.rockney@pacificorp.com

M.D. Van Valkenburgh

Van Valkenburgh & Associates
205 E. Fourth Street

The Dalles, OR 97058-2264
v_and a@earthlink.net




